Justification for the Proposal of Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-13.035

by Carol Gay Fred, 

Missouri Public Service Commission Consumer Services Manager

The primary reason for requesting a rulemaking on denial of service is based on informal complaints received by the Missouri Public Service Commission's Consumer Services Department where it is apparent that some gas and electric companies refuse service to an applicant at a service address if a co-resident at the address has prior account indebtedness to the company, even though the applicant did not benefit from the service to that co-resident.  
Additionally in this situation, companies sometimes place a great burden upon customers by requiring them to prove they did not benefit from previous service.  This is a real hardship because many customers, for example, may not have records to establish prior residence(s), especially if the period in question was many years ago.

Since December 21, 1998 to April 7, 2003, the Consumer Services Department has received 885 gas and electric consumer complaints that strictly deal with refusal of service, or otherwise referred to as, denial of service.  Just in the last year from April 1, 2002 to April 7, 2003, the consumer services specialists have handled 151 gas and electric complaints on denial of service issues.  This equates to approximately 13 complaints per month.

The Consumer Services Department considers these numbers related to a single issue as being a significant number of calls.   Not only is the number significant but the time spent by the Consumer Services Department to handle such complaints is quite substantial.  On an average, a consumer services specialist will spend four (4) hours over a course of two (2) weeks to do individual research on one denial of service complaint.  

The time spent by the consumer services specialist is, of course, over and beyond the time previously spent by the applicant to work with the company to get service established.  In the majority of investigations the consumer services specialists have found that the applicant has been denied service due to an unfair burden being placed on the applicant to provide proof and documentation that they did not benefit from the service reflected in an unpaid bill.

The rationale for the rule is also based on an attempt to bring consistency and uniformity to the requirements for disconnection and the provision of service.  It would appear that the rules relating to obtaining service and maintaining service should be similar.

	Exhibit A


This rule is necessary to prescribe the conditions under which a utility is allowed to refuse service to an applicant and the procedures the company must follow.  A utility company should, for example, have some credible evidence that the applicant received substantial benefit and use of service from a prior account before the utility denies service to an applicant.  There should also be a reasonable time limit on the number of days a utility has to determine whether it is justified in denying service.


